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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement

Proposed Intro. No. 1514-A
Committee: sanitation and solid waste management  

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to facilitating food donations

	Sponsors: Council Members Espinal, The Speaker (Council Member Mark-Viverito) and Reynoso)


Summary of Legislation: Proposed Intro. No. 1514-A would require the Department of Sanitation (DSNY), in conjunction with the Department of Information Technology and Telecommunications (DoITT), to create and maintain a web portal that would allow prospective food donors and recipients to post notifications concerning the availability of food. In addition to its creation, DSNY and DoITT will be responsible in ensuring that this web portal includes information on food that would otherwise go to waste and to communicate in order to arrange for the transportation or retrieval of such food. 
Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately.
Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2018
Fiscal Impact Statement:

	
	Effective FY18
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY18

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures: The Council estimates that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because DSNY could use existing resources to modify its current donateNYC platform to allow for the exchange of food and comply with the requirements of this legislation.  
Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs: N/A
Sources of Information:  New York City Council Finance Division 
Estimate Prepared by:
Jonathan K. Seltzer, Legislative Financial Analyst

Estimate Reviewed by:
Nathan Toth, Deputy Director, Finance Division 

 Rebecca Chasan, Counsel, Finance Division




Crilhien Francisco, Unit Head, Finance Division 
Legislative History:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 1514 on March 16, 2017 and referred to the Committee on Sanitation and Solid Waste Management. The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on April 26, 2017 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 1514-A, will be considered by the Committee on August 22, 2017. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1514-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on August 24, 2017. 
Date Prepared: August 21, 2017 
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